
Reflection on the Peer-Review 

 Participating in the peer review process was beneficial to our group, group 11, in many 

ways.  It gave us the opportunity to receive feedback regarding our project decisions, 

calculations, and report setup before turning in the project for a final grade.  This way we were 

able to look at the feedback and decide whether we needed to make changes or explain our 

previous work in a clearer way. We received helpful feedback, for example, regarding missing 

calculations and organizing headings. 

 In addition to receiving feedback, it gave each of us the opportunity to analyze another 

group’s draft and give feedback.  Doing this gave us a fresh perspective on how things should be 

done.  Even though every group may have made different decisions regarding the tasks, it still 

allowed us to find mistakes that we may not have caught on our own report regarding the rubric, 

etc. It also gave us the opportunity to try and help another group. 

 The downside to the peer reviews was that our peers are not experts and are still learning 

along the way, just like us. Peer feedback is not always completely accurate or fair.  Some people 

may have spent more time and effort than others, and some feedback may have been more 

accurate than others.  That’s why having multiple peers review our report was beneficial.  This 

way we would be able to review each of our peers’ comments, find similarities between them 

that suggested we take another look at something, and decide for ourselves if changes needed to 

be made. 

Even though receiving this feedback from peers was important, it was not as valuable as 

the instructor’s comments.  The “client” for the project is the instructor, and it is more important 

to meet the needs of the client rather than peers.  Afterall, the instructor is the one grading the 

report. For these reasons, the most important thing for our group in editing our report was 

looking at our grade and feedback given by the instructor himself. 


